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MESSAGE FROM ADMINISTRATION

Dear HES Community,

As we step into April, we are not only embracing the beauty of spring but also the rich
tapestry of diversity that each member of our school community brings. This month, we
recognize Autism Acceptance Month, a time to celebrate and promote acceptance for
the unique abilities and contributions of individuals with autism.

It is our collective responsibility to foster an environment where every student feels
valued, understood, and included. At Hammond Elementary, we believe that our
differences are not just accepted, but celebrated! Our commitment to diversity is not just
about recognizing our varied backgrounds, but also about appreciating the distinct
talents and perspectives each person offers.

We continue to have so much pride for our students and staff, who do a phenomenal job
in valuing and respecting one another’s uniqueness!

Happy Spring!

Heather Moraff, Principal

Nykia Mapson, Assistant Principal



Other News

Did you know that this week is National Assistant Principals Week? This week, we recognize and

celebrate some of the unsung heroes in our education system. These dedicated educators work

tirelessly to bolster teachers, motivate students, support their principal, and create a positive

learning community, all while facing whatever may land on their desk!

Assistant Principals play a crucial role, and this week is a dedicated time to recognize them for

their hard work and commitment to our schools.

Please join us in celebrating and appreciating our very own, Mrs. Nykia Mapson for all her

contributions and commitments to the Hammond Elementary School community as THE MOST

amazing Assistant Principal!

SPRING PLANTING DAY TOMORROW!

The installation of the Hammond Elementary garden is scheduled for Saturday, April 6,
from 9:30 to 11:30. We'll be resizing and relocating the current beds to create more
pathway room for students, ensuring they're filled with soil, and starting the planting
process. Volunteers are encouraged to join in on any or all aspects of the project, so
don't forget to bring your gardening gloves!

TRIVIA DAY



PTA SPRING CARNIVAL - APRIL 13
Our Spring Carnival is on Saturday, April 13th from 3:00-6:00pm. It will be filled with
lots of fun activities and games for all ages! Please come and bring your families! We
also need volunteers - the link is below.

Hope to see you there!

The Spring Carnival is almost here!

Buy your tickets/wristbands here:
https://hes-pta.memberhub.com/store?limit=21&live=true

We need volunteers! Sign up to be one here:
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090B44A8AA2BA7F49-48471241-2024#/

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhes-pta.memberhub.com%2Fstore%3Flimit%3D21%26live%3Dtrue&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C47612aad654d4431a21008dc53efb8ca%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638477536481883629%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=c1Q9YX7CtSrDT2CuODGx5YbvCLEx1KvQKwKEWAx2bsY%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.signupgenius.com%2Fgo%2F4090B44A8AA2BA7F49-48471241-2024%23%2F&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C47612aad654d4431a21008dc53efb8ca%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638477536481894992%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ESmTETwoY%2F4DKGwMGUX6aojaqnJbtj6gxZvqu8GRaAg%3D&reserved=0


LITERACY NIGHT FOR GRADES KINDERGARTEN - 2ND



DIVERSITY, EQUALITY, & INCLUSION

This month we have been celebrating Women’s History Month and recognizing the
season of Ramadan. We would like to thank Mrs. Alburaki for coming in and sharing
objects in our front display to celebrate Ramadan and Eid. If you would like to share
your family’s heritage, please contact Karen Frere at karen_frere@hcpss.org.

TESTING DATES

UPCOMING: Maryland Comprehensive Assessment Program
(MCAP)
Students in grades 3-5 will take the Maryland Comprehensive Assessment Program
(MCAP) during the month of April and/or May. The MCAP assessments measure
student achievement on the Maryland College and Career Ready Standards in English
language arts and math. To learn more about MCAP, please visit HCPSS Maryland
Comprehensive Assessment page.

Students in grades 3-5 are encouraged to bring in their own corded headphones
(if possible). Wireless or bluetooth headphones are not permitted during the
MCAP Assessments.

mailto:karen_frere@hcpss.org
https://www.hcpss.org/academics/testing/mcap/
https://www.hcpss.org/academics/testing/mcap/


Before testing, make sure your child gets a good night’s rest and eats a hearty and
filling meal before testing.

MCAP Testing Dates

Grade ELA Math

5th 4/4, 4/5, 4/8, 4/9 4/29, 4/30

4th 4/11, 4/12, 4/15, 4/16 5/1, 5/2, 5/6 ,5/7

3rd 4/22, 4/23, 4/24, 4/26 5/8, 5/9, 5/15, 5/16

***Makeup testing will take place during the testing window.

MULTICULTURAL NIGHT POSTER CONTEST



GIFTED & TALENTED SUMMER PROGRAMS

​​The Gifted and Talented (G/T) Summer Institutes for Talent Development offers
additional advanced-level instruction and enrichment experiences not regularly available
during the academic school year for students entering grades 1-8. Rigorous instruction
focusing on talent development is offered in mathematics, science, social studies,
language arts, technology and fine arts.

No testing nor prior G/T coursework is required for enrollment in these
enrichment offerings.

For Summer 2024, we will be offering one two-week session from July 8 - 19 at Burleigh
Manor Middle School. While the program is half-day, before and after care is available
on site via Howard County Recreation and Parks.
A few highlights ---

● Bus transportation to area collector stops!
● Exciting courses in Humanities, STEM, and the Arts!

Financial assistance is available for students participating in the Free and Reduced
Meal Program.
Families of HCPSS students may enter registration requests through HCPSS
Connect beginning on April 2 at 6 p.m.

For more information on how to register, please see this registration guide.
● G/T Course Listing
● G/T Course Matrix

Contact: GTSummer@hcpss.org or 410-313-6671.

5th Grade Simulated Congressional Hearings: Your Help Needed!

The Simulated Congressional Hearings are an exciting rite of passage for our 5th
graders. We are already busy preparing for this event on May 31. Register Here:
http://tinyurl.com/2024-SCH-RSVP

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdrive.google.com%2Ffile%2Fd%2F1382ja7snHr76LJnWvq9xAy5oEc_xUnHU%2Fview%3Fusp%3Dshare_link&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C9343b1ae36394e6ec02408dc48f96927%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638465483284263120%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uLfL6kk5Sm88BsSMvaaePKIFKTYM0jPqZqi5Yz6vdJE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fdocument%2Fd%2F1izshgLXKReNsskBQcYqOoMSJAsQeXsk1lR1w59ZfttE%2Fedit%3Fusp%3Dsharing&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C9343b1ae36394e6ec02408dc48f96927%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638465483284273543%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Q7kCL8WbPSAjw25fXNjV4o1l8g45irM0VNYrbrz7F6k%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fdocument%2Fd%2F1NlqREjGzdyMnTK_s-JIEZOgqeYiYvqvnPtEokxAomG4%2Fedit%3Fusp%3Dsharing&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C9343b1ae36394e6ec02408dc48f96927%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638465483284280520%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BmYUXU32cgpIq5wd%2BkyqniNz9inuwcNklsrtyI8TcPA%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftinyurl.com%2F2024-SCH-RSVP&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C7c7e225e904c4b5baa8b08dc280dba84%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638429286630279224%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Qim6EH77OTvlL6UGj6HODOnMHDDB6PfCLwThqvwxjEA%3D&reserved=0


FOOD PANTRY APRIL 17

FROM THE HEALTHROOM

Updated COVID-19 Guidance:

The Maryland Department of Health and Maryland State Department of Education
recently endorsed the CDC’s Respiratory Virus Guidance, and no longer require a 5-day
quarantine period for COVID-19. Students and staff are still expected to remain home if
they are experiencing symptom(s) associated with any communicable disease.

IMPORTANT DATES

Sat. Apr. 6 Spring Gardening

Mon. Apr. 8 5th Grade MCAP testing for ELA

Tues. Apr. 9 5th Grade MCAP testing for ELA

Wed. Apr. 10 Professional Work Day Schools closed for students

Thu. Apr. 11 4th Grade MCAP testing for ELA

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FUFgMEP2TXlbMhmFytSubdQ~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRn3DuHP0RQaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuY2RjLmdvdi9yZXNwaXJhdG9yeS12aXJ1c2VzL2d1aWRhbmNlL3Jlc3BpcmF0b3J5LXZpcnVzLWd1aWRhbmNlLmh0bWxXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmX6Bwj7Zd7cdYtSGWNocmlzdGluYV90b2xlckBoY3Bzcy5vcmdYBAAAAAE~&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C3bad33e5bbdd4dbd647108dc53f88ba0%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638477574187585862%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=0ed8WPrWny1hJH%2BYUXWN9QE14GtE9l%2FXN308TsQ75K4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2Fh5SgHXzE3VUtwcfbDTho_Q~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRn3DuHP0QzaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaGNwc3Mub3JnL2hlYWx0aC9jb21tdW5pY2FibGUtZGlzZWFzZXMvVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpl-gcI-2Xe3HWLUhljaHJpc3RpbmFfdG9sZXJAaGNwc3Mub3JnWAQAAAAB&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C3bad33e5bbdd4dbd647108dc53f88ba0%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638477574187596682%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gpi56GY7DT%2B2Hl%2FocClhQlT1AzV6pcYfnXh%2FddbTnPg%3D&reserved=0


Thu. Apr. 11 Wiz Fit Reward: PJ Day

Fri. Apr. 12 4th Grade MCAP testing for ELA

Sat. Apr. 13 PTA Spring Carnival

Mon. Apr. 15 4th Grade MCAP testing for ELA

Tue. Apr. 16 4th Grade MCAP testing for ELA

Tue. Apr. 16 Literacy Night for Grades K-2 6pm

Wed. Apr. 17 Report Cards issued

Thu. Apr. 18 Wiz Fit Reward: Hat Day

Mon. Apr. 22 3rd Grade MCAP testing for ELA

Tue. Apr. 23 3rd Grade MCAP testing for ELA

Wed. Apr. 24 3rd Grade MCAP testing for ELA

Fri.. Apr. 26 3rd Grade MCAP testing for ELA

Mon. Apr. 29 5th Grade MCAP testing for Math

Tue. Apr. 30 5th Grade MCAP testing for Math

Wed. May 1 4th Grade MCAP testing for Math

Thu. May 2 4th Grade MCAP testing for Math

Mon. May 6 4th Grade MCAP testing for Math

Tue. May 7 4th Grade MCAP testing for Math

Wed. May 8 3rd Grade MCAP testing for Math

Thu. May 9 3rd Grade MCAP testing for Math

Mon. May 13 5th Grade Photo at 2pm -wear 5th gr t shirts

Tue.May 14 Election Day - NO SCHOOL

Wed. May 15 3rd Grade MCAP testing for Math

Thur. May 16 3rd Grade MCAP testing for Math

Fri. May 17 Schools close 3 hours early
Fri. May 17 Multicultural Night



Mon, May 20 Field Day

Mon May 27 Memorial Day - NO SCHOOL

Fri, May 31 5th Grade Simulated Congressional Hearing

Wed Jun 5 Schools close 3 hours early

Jun 12 - Jun 14 Schools close 3 hours early

Fri June 14 Last Day of School


